
 

 

Transportation Committee Meeting 
Tuesday, March 12, 2024 
5:30 p.m., 201 N Vermilion St., 2nd Floor, Danville, IL 
 

M I N U T E S 
 

Agenda Item 1 - Call to Order and Roll Call 
Committee Chairman Joe Eakle called the Transportation Committee of the Vermilion County Board to order at 
5:30 P.M.  Upon the call of roll, the following committee members were present: Joe Eakle, Mitch Weaver, Dan 
Wright, Craig Golden and Mark Steinbaugh.  Absent were Kevin Green and Robert Boyd.  5 present, 2 absent at roll 
call. Also attending the meeting:  Larry Baughn - County Board Chairman, Adrian Greenwell - County Engineer, 
Steve Miller, Jerry Hawker, Kevin Bodine and Jim McMahon – County Board Members, Brad Gross – Board of 
Health, Bill Donahue – Audience Member and Cassy Carter – Financial Resources Director  
 
Agenda Item 2 - Adoption of the Agenda 
Eakle moved, second by Weaver, to adopt the agenda.  Motion passed by acclamation. 
 
Agenda Item 3 - Approval of the February 13, 2024 Minutes 
Weaver moved, second by Steinbaugh, to adopt the minutes.  Motion passed by acclamation. 
 
Agenda Item 4 - Audience Comments 
None  
 
Agenda Item 5 – Review of Expenses – February 2024 
Greenwell indicated that expenses were on target as budgeted.  There were no comments or questions. 
Wright moved, second by Golden to accept.    
Upon a roll call vote the following voted yes: Eakle, Weaver, Wright, Golden and Steinbaugh. 5 yes, 2 absent.  
Motion passed. 
 
Agenda Item 6 – Resolution for Improvement Section 24-00229-00-RS, Resurfacing of Hungry Hollow Road 
Motion by Golden, seconded by Weaver to discuss. Greenwell explained that Hungry Hollow Road needs more 
than just a top seal.  They are going to resurface the top two layers and then do an overlay.       
Upon a roll call vote the following voted yes: Eakle, Weaver, Wright, Golden and Steinbaugh.  5 yes, 2 absent.  
Motion passed. 
 
Agenda Item 7 – Executive Session 
None 
 
Agenda Item 8 – Items of Information 
Chairman Baughn explained that he is working with Greenwell on the salt procurement.  This will be addressed at 
the next Transportation, Finance and full County Board meetings.   
Hawker inquired on the CRIS and Danville Mass Transit issue.  Baughn explained this would be a discussion at the 
next Executive committee meeting in April.   
Greenwell explained that the Army Corps of Engineers will be working on Higginsville Road around the end of 
September.  He stated he is wanting to make sure one lane will be open due to the farmers using this road.  
Hawker stated he is concerned on the timing of when this could possibly be closed.  
 
Agenda Item 9 – Adjournment of Meeting 
Committee Chairman Eakle adjourned the meeting at 5:38pm. 
 
 
 
Minutes by: 
Cassy Carter, Financial Resources Director 


